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Scheme  BT Pension Scheme (the Scheme) 

Respondents BT Pension Scheme Administration Limited (BT PSA) and The 

Trustee of the BT Pension Scheme (the Trustee) 
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 Mrs S completed her Options form and returned it in October 2014. She had chosen 

Option 5 for her main pension benefits giving her a Pension Commencement Lump 

Sum (PCLS) of £104,434.25 together with a pension made up of: £8,188.45, annual 

increasing pension; and £5,416.12, annual non-increasing pension. 

 For the Fund, Mrs S chose Option 1a, which was the open market option, enabling 

her to shop around the various providers for a suitable annuity. 

 BT PSA acknowledged her choices, confirmed the date of her first pension payment 

and said her benefits would be revised upon receipt of her Fund from the AVC 

provider. Subsequently, it was confirmed that the Fund was valued at £41,230.50 and 

could be used to purchase an annuity from either the in-house broker or using the 

open market option.  

 A range of standard annuity quotations was provided and BT PSA  asked Mrs S to 

review these and return the signed Retirement Annuity Summary to confirm her 

choice. BT PSA asked Mrs S several times to choose her preferred annuity option but 

she did not do so.  

 In March 2015 Mrs S complained to the Trustee saying she had intended to transfer 

the Fund to a personal pension. She said the information provided by BT PSA was 

misleading, and that she was not told the Fund would be crystallised when it was 

used to augment her PCLS. Mrs S said it also was not clear that having chosen 

Option 5 for maximum tax-free cash, the only remaining option for the Fund was to 

purchase an annuity, the purchase of which would simply increase her tax liability.  

Mrs S sought to have her benefits unwound.  

 After a delay of 21 months while it sought legal advice, the Trustee issued its formal 

response to Mrs S on 31 January 2017. It did not uphold the complaint, saying it had 

provided sufficient information at the appropriate time and had acted upon Mrs S’ 

written instructions.  

 Mrs S appealed this outcome but, following both stages of its Internal Dispute 

Resolution Procedure (IDRP) the Trustee remained of the view that the Fund could 

not be unwound, no mistake had been made and sufficient information had been 

provided to Mrs S at the outset. However, in recognition of the significant distress and 

inconvenience Mrs S had suffered because of the delay in dealing with her complaint, 

the Trustee offered her an award of £750. 

 

Adjudicator’s Opinion 
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 Mrs S did not accept the Adjudicator’s Opinion and the complaint was passed to me 

to consider. Mrs S provided her further comments which do not change the outcome. 

I agree with the Adjudicator’s Opinion and I will therefore only respond to the points 

made by Mrs S for completeness. 

Ombudsman’s decision 
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 I do not uphold Mrs S’ complaint.  

 

Anthony Arter 

Pensions Ombudsman 
05 February 2020 

 


